
 

 
 

Beaufort County Solid Waste and Recycling Board 
Meeting 

Thursday November 18, 1999 
2:00 p.m., Public Works Conference Room 

 
 
Attendees: Mr. Doug Robertson, Chairman and District 9 Representative 

Mr. Earl Dietz, Vice-Chairman and District 8 Representative 
Mr. Frank Glover, District 1 Representative 
Mrs. Carol Murphy, District 6 Representative 
Mr. Gordon Bowers, District 7 Representative 
Mrs. Alice Howard, MCAS Liaison 
Mrs. Kathy Stiles, MCRD Liaison 
Mr. Eddie Bellamy, Solid Waste and Recycling Superintendent 
Mrs. Jennifer Tuckwiller, Administration Manager 

 
Absentees: Mr. Al Mascaro, District 2 Representative 
  Mr. John Present, District 3 Representative 
  Mr. Gordon Burke, District 4 Representative 

Mr. Robert Washington, District 5 Representative 
Mr. Leland McCormack, DHEC Liaison 
Mr. Chris Eversmann, Public Works Director 

  
 
 
$ Chairman, Doug Robertson called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone. 
 
$ Mr. Robertson asked for a motion to adopt the minutes.  A motion was made and 

seconded.  Minutes were adopted as written.  
 
$ The monthly reports were presented for August and September 1999. The discussion 

focused on the September reports. A straight line comparison of yearly disposal 
expenditures shows that the budget is a slightly higher than it should be at this time in the 
budget. Mr. Bellamy added that he is looking for alternatives to cutting the costs for 
disposal by separating brown goods from other bulky items. 

 
$ Mr. Bellamy reported about the on-going discussions between Beaufort County and the 

Town of Hilton Head regarding Solid Waste and Recycling services on the island. A 
meeting was held on November 5, 1999, with Chuck Hoelle, Assistant Town Manager for 
the Town of Hilton Head. Items discussed were as follows: 

 
$ Timeline for implementation and costs 



 

 
 
 

$ Commercial Route for recycling and the vehicle used for the route 
 

$ Employment of current LCRA employees 
 

$ Information regarding satellite sites for recycling: Gullah Market, Shelter Cove, 
Port Royal Plaza and Dunnagan’s Alley.  

 
$ Mr. Bellamy also reported on the progress for increasing the charge for the disposal of 

commercially-generated MSW. An increase to $17 / ton will take effect on February 1, 
2000. Staff is also working with Waste Management to determine the timetable for future 
increases, which will eventually lead up to the full cost for disposal.  

 
$ Mr. Bellamy added that he would be taking a trip to Richmond, VA for a site visit with 

Grind-All sometime during the next two weeks. 
 
$ Mr. Robertson asked for announcements.   

The next board meeting will be Thursday, December 16, 1999 at 2:00 pm 
in the Conference Room.   

 
$ Mr. Robertson adjourned the meeting. 
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